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President George Ammermann, called the January 13, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  Attendees:, George Ammermann, Doug Biggs, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, Juan Contreras and  Linda Bruno
The December 21, 2010, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report and Audit 2010

Bob Teweles reported he and Ann Odvody spent a day working on the treasurer’s audit for 2009-2010 and the books are  balanced although there was some difficulty in organizing the information for the audit. . Ann reported her findings and made suggestions to expedite  the audit for next year. Discussion by the Board explored the use of Excel vs Quiken.    Bob requested time to go over the recommendations and books, and he will come back in February with thoughts on moving forward and what changes or processes he would like to implement.  The  GCMG balance as of December, 31  was $12,817.80.  Included in this total are funds held for the Carolyn Hyatt Memorial Fund totaling $710.00 and funds donated by the Village Club Grant for  the amount of $3,984.85.  Among Ann’s recommendations, she suggested the Board and membership thank Betty Hughes for 4 years of service to the club, serving as treasurer, and George said that would be on the membership agenda.
Budget
Approved in December, and included beds approved by membership at November meeting.

Committee Reports

Awards application

George reported  besides the three awards presently being submitted this year ( Nancy Masterson for the Spring Hill gardens, Elaine McIntyre for the Newsletter, and Bob Grafe for the radio show) he wants to develop a submission for The Central Texas Conference presented in October. Because this was a three county venture and because Comal has already used this category the process is somewhat complicated using present guidelines. After discussion with the MG Association George believes it can be submitted as a joint venture and may once submitted lead to a new category next year. The Board supported George in this pursuing this project. 

Education
Jose has been busy preparing for class 23 this fall.  He has met with Linda, Bob and George and observed a potential speaker for landscaping class. After review of the information from past classes it has been proposed the next class will be in Marion at St. John’s Lutheran Church on a Tuesday or Wednesday afternoon. St. John is meeting this evening to decide if we can use their facility.  Once this has been decided Jose will proceed. 
County Fair
Peggy Love’s name has been given to the Guadalupe Fair committee as chairmen of Field Crops for next year. 

Hours reporting /statements about student’s hours
George reported 165 names for the pilot program test of the membership Management system to track volunteer hours and education. There was discussion about the challenges of this program, members who would or could not participate vs the benefits of being part of a pilot program and helping design the system. Among the benefits, our club could identify specifics hours for each program or project. The consensus of the Board was it was worthwhile to pursue the project and that Dale Odvody would be program manager to help with the system and membership issues. 
Membership Meeting Speakers – Doug Biggs reported the following speaker plans;
Jan. 20 – Bill Schneider – Avocado Trees

Feb. 17 – Patty Glenn Leander – Benefits of Eating Fruits and Vegetables

Mar. 17 – Andy Chidster – Composting

Apr. 21 – Monta Zengerie – Pollinators

May 19 – George Ammermann –Changes that impact the MG program
Jun. 16 – None (Summer Social)

Jul.  21—tentative Penny Glawe on citrus greening
.
Publicity Website and Newsletter – Peggy Jones reminded the Board  the newsletter deadline is the 26h. She expressed concerns on the website. Since joining the A&M project progress has been slow. Randee Malmsten is feeling frustration and Peggy feels the home page is dull and unattractive to visitors and felt the information from  the  Dashwood report on the number of hits on the site supported her concern. George said due to budgetary and contractual changes he does not see improvement in support for the webpage. He will take our concerns to the state meeting on Saturday. She did report they have had some gardening questions which they have resolved and some quires on the next class which she will pass on to Jose. 
Schertz Community Garden – Linda reported Tuesdays have resumed as work days but the weather has been uncooperative. She has had some response from members on solicitations sent out to the membership. She is presently working on a grant for $5000 (Project Orange Thumb) which will be awarded in February. 

Speaker’s Bureau – Clara Mae Marcotte submitted a report that the list of speaker topics has been submitted to the Chamber of Commerce/Visitor Bureau and also the American Legion. Linda added that the laptop and power point were now available for the speakers. . 
TMGA dues – After lengthy discussion on membership reporting it was decided with a motion from Linda Bruno to use December 31st as the cutoff for membership and include interns, certified members and associated members. The motion was seconded by Bob Davis and the motion carried. 
Volunteer activities.  Chairman position is open,  George asked for any ideas for filling the position. No recommendations were made. Search will be taken to the membership. 
Old Business 

Liability insurance – Tabled for now.
Location and installation of Carolyn Hyatt Bench – Committee has not met.
Spring Hill   George has been unable to check on status.

Storage Building   Available and ready for use. Combination lock has been purchased. 
By Laws    George is ready to tackle the bylaws, Bob Davis volunteered to help. Goal is to update, simplify. 

GCMG Policies and Procedures – Linda Bruno plans to include the treasurer role and the class educator role. She is looking at the process for approval of the policies and procedures when they are completed, they will go before the membership. She also wants to revamp the mission statement. 
New Business

Planning Education Events
Linda is planning to send out an email every 2-3 weeks with updated volunteer and education opportunities.
Earth Day is April 30th. Last year GCMG donated $100 to use for advertising, Linda made a motion we donate again this year. We have 3 booths at the event. Doug Biggs seconded the motion. The motion carried

May 5th is the second annual Ag Festival at the Red Barn. 

February 26th three county agents will present community education classes at the Schertz Community Garden on fruit trees, bugs and plant disease. This was set up by Travis. 

March 19th   Tentative date for Spring Fling in the gardens. 

Linda said her goal is to set up community programs on a monthly basis. 

Linda made a motion for a $50 donation to the Red Barn to support Ag Festival. Bob Teweles seconded. The motion carried. 
Items from the Floor 
George reported two interns will certify this month. Jackie Flores and Debbie Lowe
Elizabeth Kolb. Paid for her membership but there is a question if she has achieved  the required hours. Paperwork she submitted was questionable   After discussion it was decided she submit her hours before the deadline in a format to produce the required 18 hours. I f she can do so she will remain a member. The secretary will send the letter and a clear format for her to fill out. 
A Card was sent to Mary Bowe for the loss of her mother. 

Adjournment

As there was no further business, a motion was made for adjournment and the motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
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